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      Taxation, Revenue and Utilization of


          Expenditures (TRUE) Commission

Patti Anania, Chair

Greg Radlinski, Vice Chair
Leroy Kelly, Secretary

February 9, 2015
Honorable City Council Members

Suite 425, City Hall

117 W. Duval Street

Jacksonville FL  32202

Dear Council Members:

At its monthly meeting on Thursday, February 5th the TRUE Commission made the following recommendation regarding legislation pending before the City Council:

• 2015-37 (authorizing redevelopment agreement with and REV grant to Parkview Plaza Partners for hotel construction project on Riverside Avenue in Brooklyn): the TRUE Commission opposes passage of Resolution 2015-37 because of the requested waiver of the standard Public Investment Policy to make a REV grant for a higher percentage of incremental taxes and for a longer period than the standard policy.
• 2015-14 (appropriating $583,587 from the Northwest Jacksonville Economic Development Fund [$400,000 loan, $183,587 grant] to First Coast No More Homeless Pets, Inc. for development of a new veterinary clinic on Cassat Avenue): TRUE Commission opposes passage of Ordinance 2015-14 because of questions about whether the administrators of the NWJEDF have managed to solve the previous problems with the management of that fund, whether there is an adequate return on investment from a veterinary clinic for this amount of public funding, and whether the resources and abilities of the proposed recipient have been thoroughly investigated and confirmed.
• 2015-54 (amending the Ordinance Code to revise the Police and Fire Pension Fund): the TRUE Commission reiterates its opposition to this proposed revision to the PFPF because the proposal proceeds from an assumption that the so-called “30-year agreement” between the City and the PFPF board is valid and its terms form a basis for negotiations, which the Commission believes is a false premise.
• 2015-61 (appropriating $65,000 from Fire and Rescue Department operations to fund a Teen Court Neighborhood Accountability Board site in Arlington): the TRUE Commission opposes passage of Ordinance 2015-61 due to questions about why funding to the cash-strapped Fire Department was identified as an appropriate source for reallocation to the Teen Court when the department has so many operational and vehicle replacement needs.
• 2015-83 (resolution urging Governor Scott to commission an investigation and audit of the Police and Fire Pension Fund): the TRUE Commission supports passage of Resolution 2015-83 as consistent with its previous call for and support of a forensic audit of the PFPF.
The Commission also reviewed a Council Auditor’s report and made the following recommendation:

Council Auditor’s Report #757 – Quarterly Budget Summary for the Three Months Ending September 30, 2014: ): the TRUE Commission accepts Report #757 without comment, pending a future Commission discussion with the Sheriff about his budget and year-end surpluses.
The TRUE Commission thanks you for your consideration of the Commission’s opinions on these important matters.  As always, the Commission stands ready to be of assistance in any way.  Please feel free to call on us at any time.





Sincerely,
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